Faculty Bulletin #__:    Teacher Absence and Lateness

Dear Colleagues:

As you all know, contractual Board of Education policy stipulates that the school day begins for all pedagogical staff members, at 8:30 A.M.  Staff members who arrive before and up till 8:30 A.M. only have to sign their time cards and move it from the left side of the time clock to the right side.  This procedure allows me to know which teachers have arrived on a timely basis and where we need to cover classes.

I must give to the majority of the staff accolades and applause for being consistently, conscientiously and continuously punctual.  Many of you arrive way before 8:30 A.M. in order to prepare and organize yourselves to meet the day’s educational requisites.  This is fully appreciated and highly noted by me.

Yet, I must state that in all candor a pattern of daily lateness by some teachers has not improved.  Regardless of the fact that I have spoken about being punctual and responsible during staff meetings, no improvement has been evidenced to indicate adherence on your part to this end.

Consistent and habitual lateness by certain staff members impacts negative repercussions for the children, your colleagues and the school as a whole.  In lieu of the fact that the school year is drawing a to a close, and in order to adequately monitor our school’s daily performance standards, I inform all staff members with poor punctuality records that starting Monday, April 1, 2001, all time cards of teachers that have not signed in by 8:30 A.M. will be handed over to an assistant principal. Upon the arrival of said teachers, an assistant principal will clock in your time card to indicate your tardy arrival.  Any staff member who amasses three hours and twenty minutes of lateness time will be docked a day’s pay. Additionally, staff members who have consistent lateness will be required to “punch” in every morning.   

This policy is being implemented to ensure that our school maintains its high caliber of educational standards.  I am sure that your can understand this new policy procedure since we are in the business of teaching.  We are responsible to teach correct social performance standards.  Punctuality is a requirement that we demand of our children.  We must set the example.

                                                                                                   Very truly yours,

